12 June 2006


MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE COUNCIL MEETING
HELD ON MONDAY 12TH JUNE 2006 AT 10.00 AM

In the Chair:
Councillor O McMullan

Members Present:
Councillors O Black, S Blaney, W Graham, H A Harding, G Hartin, D McAllister, C McCambridge, A P McConaghy, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy, M McKeegan, C McShane, C Newcombe. 

Also Present:
Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive

Mrs M Quinn, Director of Administration and Finance

Mr K McGarry, Tourist Development Recreation Manager


Mr T Stuart, Technical Service Manager

Mrs L McAreavey, Member Services/Clerical Officer


Miss Clare Black, Clerical Officer

06/12:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Apologies
Apologies were received on behalf of Councillor M Black.

Chairman’s Business
Special Council Meeting

Councillor McMullan stated that a date needed to be set for a special council meeting with representatives of Belfast City Council to discuss the new staffing structures within Council. 
After discussion, it was agreed that the meeting would be held on 30th June 2006 at 10.30am.

06/12:02
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 8th MAY 2006 
The Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 8th May 2006, having been circulated, were taken as read.

After discussion, 

Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Harding and resolved,

“That the Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 8th May 2006 be adopted.”

06/12:03
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 8TH MAY 2006
Waste Management Meeting

Councillor Harding enquired if a date could be set for a Waste Management Meeting. 

After discussion, it was agreed that a waste management meeting would be held on 23rd June 2006 at 12noon.

Local authorities 5 side football tournament
Councillor McConaghy enquired how the council 5 side football team had progressed in the competition.

The TDRM stated that they had drew 3 and lost 3 games, but appeared to be a very popular team.  
Councillor McMullan stated that the team had asked that Council be thanked for their funding and stated that they had all enjoyed the tournament.
06/12:04
TECHNICAL SERVICE MANAGER’S REPORT

The Technical Service Manager’s Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.
North West Waste Management Plan 2006-2030
The TSM referred to the presentation to Council on 27th February of the proposed Waste Management Plan 2006-2020 and stated that this had been followed by a two month public consultation and a public meeting on 30th March.
He informed members that the final draft of the plan was now available, a copy of which was circulated for members information.

The TSM stated that the public consultation process confirmed general acceptance of the proposed plan across the North West Group area and it was now recommended to forward the draft plan to the Department for final approval.  He informed members that the Council would then be required to formally adopt this plan and continue to implement the year on year measures proposed in order to achieve the required 35% decrease of Waste by 2020.

He pointed out that Council’s current recycling figure stood at 24.7%.

Councillor Harding stated that she thought that there would have been another waste management meeting prior to the final draft being made available.  
In reply the TSM stated that time was limited and another meeting was not required.  He informed members that Coleraine and Ballymoney had already submitted their plan.  
Councillor McIlroy stated that the plan should be submitted, he pointed out however that he thought the figures for Moyle were low.  
The TSM explained that the figures are a year old and did not take account of the blue bins. 

Councillor McMullan stated that he felt it was wrong that the Water Service could not be prosecuted due to crown immunity.  He pointed out that councils could be found liable and fined for not meeting deadlines.

Councillor McConaghy agreed with these comments.  
Councillor McMullan asked that Council endorse his writing a letter to the minister to ask that this legislation be changed.
This was agreed.

After discussion,


Councillor McIlroy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McMullan and resolved,
“That the final draft of the North West Regional Waste Management plan be submitted to the Department of The Environment on behalf of Moyle District Council”.

Street Naming and Numbering Policy
The TSM outlined the allocated budget for the provision of dual language nameplates within the district and stated that a decision was necessary to adopt the required format of signage to be used.
After discussion,


Councillor O Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McDonnell,


“That option seven be adopted”


Councillor Newcombe proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McKeegan,


“That option six be adopted”

Councillor McDonnell stated that the reason for Street Naming was for deliveries or emergencies and pointed out that these should be as large and clear as possible.
Councillor McConaghy stated that there were not sufficient funds in the budget to continue with the dual language nameplates.
After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McIlroy,

“That the scheme be aborted for the current time due to budgetary constraints and reconsidered at the next rates meeting.”
Councillor Harding agreed with these comments.  
In reply to Councillor McCambridge the TSM stated that the figure in his report was for the signs, he pointed out that the erection of the signs would be an additional cost, and therefore the figure could be approximately doubled.
Councillor McMullan stated that the money for the erection of the signs was already budgeted for and allocated.  
Councillor Newcombe withdrew his proposal for the choice of option six on the signage decision.
Councillor McConaghy requested that a recorded vote be taken.

On a recorded vote being taken on option seven for signage, Councillors O Black, Blaney, McCambridge, McDonnell, McKeegan, McMullan, McShane and Newcombe voted in favour of the proposal which was carried.  Councillors Harding, Hartin, McAllister, McConaghy and McIlroy abstained.
Councillor McShane stated that she was not happy with Irish language being second on the sign and informed members that legislation was not clear on the matter.  

On a recorded vote being taken on the proposal to abort the scheme Councillors Blaney, Harding, Hartin, McAllister, McCambridge, McConaghy, McDonnell and McIlroy voted in favour and Councillors McKeegan, McMullan, McShane and Newcombe voted against the proposal which was carried.  Councillor O Black abstained. 

Councillor McShane expressed her disappointment at this decision.

Councillor Newcombe stated that it should be considered that not all of the list on the TSM’s report had to be dealt with.  He informed members that it was only seven signs at the present time.
Councillor McMullan stated that the figures were misleading and pointed out that the money was in the budget.  He stated that the proper figure should be below £1200 and that the press should take note of this.

The TSM stated that all requests were listed and that some may or may not proceed.  He pointed out that the proper information was in the report and those awaiting confirmation were clearly marked.

Councillor McIlroy stated that the Council needed to be able to provide this service for all and that this was not possible.

Councillor McShane stated that she would be taking legal advice on the implications of this action.
Request for a second street nameplate at Warren Park/Parkanore Estate
The TSM stated that a letter had been received from Moira Nolan on behalf of the residents of Warren Park and Parkanore Estate, Waterfoot requesting a second street nameplate be erected at the entrance to the site.

Councillor McMullan enquired if the sign could be re-sited in order to make it more visible.  
After discussion, it was agreed that the re-positioning be discussed at a site meeting to be organised.
The same day as the meeting regarding the bus shelter at Market Street.  It was also agreed that the TSM would inform members of the date and time.
Bus Shelter – Market Street, Ballycastle
The TSM stated that a letter had been received from Paul Bailie, District Commander, Moyle Division, PSNI requesting Council deny public access to the bus shelter at Market Street, Ballycastle after public transport had stopped.
Mr Bailie stated that the shelter was being used by young people late in the evenings as a place to consume intoxicating liquor which resulted on occasions in confrontation between the local community and visitors.  He stated that this resulted in the diversion of limited police resources.

Councillor Newcombe stated that he had requested a health and safety report on the Market Street toilets and that he had not received this to date.  
In reply the TSM stated that he would follow this up with the Environmental Health Department.
Councillor Blaney stated that the bus stop had been created years ago and suggested that the car parking should be removed from this area to permit buses to pull in properly.
Councillor McCambridge suggested that Council undertake what Paul Bailie had stated in his letter and try to secure the area.
After discussion, it was agreed that that the TSM would bring back methodology and costings for the provision of barriers/shutters to deny public access to the bus shelter at Market Street, Ballycastle after public transport had stopped in the evening. 
Proposed Site for New Public Conveniences, Ann Street, Ballycastle 

The TSM stated that as requested by Council at its meeting of 10th April, he had written to the DRD  Roads Service requesting an update on the transfer of lands from the Department to Council adjacent Ann Street Car Park which was to facilitate a replacement public convenience in lieu of the existing Market Street facility.

He informed members that Mr Eamon Donnelly, Lands Officer with the Roads Service had responded, a copy of which had been circulated for information.
The TSM stated that it would appear from his response that the Department were still in the process of formalising the original transfers which enabled the provision of Ann Street Car Park.
Councillor Harding stated that this matter may not be as straight forward as it appeared, and informed members that the Church of Ireland were not happy with this proposal

Councillor McMullan stated that this would be a planning issue.

Councillor Harding requested that a decision would not be made until all of the issues had been discussed.

Cottage Wood
The TSM stated that as Council would be aware a number of Grant packages were secured allowing the Cottage Wood Project to commence.

He informed members that one of the conditions associated with the letter of offer from NITB, who were offering £201,867 toward this project, was that Council gave a written undertaken as highlighted in the report.
In reply to members queries, the TSM stated that information discussed at the monthly site meetings was brought back to Council, assuring that there was no chance of exceeding the Council’s agreed figure.  He stated that this scheme would be dealt with in the same way as the Quay Road and Rathlin Schemes. 

After discussion, it was agreed that the Council would provide written confirmation that any cost overruns will be funded from their own resources and that it would maintain the finished project as a usable amenity and provide proposals to ensure its ongoing sustainability.
Cushendun Caravan Park

It was agreed that the meeting continue in committee.

The TSM stated that there were a number of issues which Council were currently seeking legal opinion on in respect of the operation and management of Cushendun Caravan Site.

He outlined the legal issues for members information.  
After discussion, it was agreed that Council would enter into negotiations with the National Trust to formalise the lease for Caravan owners at Cushendun Caravan Park.  It was also agreed that Council would enter into a finance agreement with caravan owners McGuigan and Whoriskey as they had agreed to pay all fees owed to Council.

The meeting continued out of committee.


After discussion,



Councillor McConaghy proposed,



Seconded by Councillor McMullan and resolved,



“That Technical Service Managers Report be adopted”.

Recycling Skips, Rathlin Island

Councillor McCambridge enquired about the position of the recycling skips at the Harbour, Rathlin Island.  She informed members that it had been agreed that these were to be sited by the old toilet block.

In reply, the TSM stated that this would be carried out when the resources were available.
Councillors McIlroy and McShane left the meeting at this point.

In reply to Councillor McCambridge, the TSM stated that a cement base and fencing would be required for this site.  He stated that planning application may also be required.
Councillor McIlroy returned to the meeting.

Councillor McCambridge stated that she was disappointed with this and informed members that she had understood that the bins were going to be moved.  She stated that there had been no mention previously of a planning application.

After discussion, it was agreed that the TSM would bring back details of a possible timetable for works to commence on Rathlin Island to move the Recycling skips from the Harbour to the agreed site by the old toilet block.

06/12:05
TOURISM DEVELOPMENT/RECREATION MANAGER’S REPORT

The Tourism Development/Recreation Manager’s Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.
Cottage Wood Update 

The TDRM stated that as recommended by Council, a meeting of the Cottage Working Group had been held on Wednesday 24th May to discuss the C.C.D.A. planning application.  He informed members that following some discussion and amendments agreement had been met and the application would to be made in Councils name.

The TDRM stated that correspondence had now been received from Causeway Health & Social Services Trust referring to their interest in the Cottage Site and asking for Councils continued support for the Trust to include the Cottage Site as an option for a replacement for Glenmona Day Support Facility. 
He stated that members would recall that this request was supported when first presented some time ago and pointed out that now the Council scheme was underway and the Development Group were at planning application stage it was important that the group and the Trust got together to identify possible areas for mutual benefit or even overlap.

After discussion, it was agreed that Causeway Health & Social Services Trust would be invited to a Cottage Working Group meeting with Cushendall Development Group to discuss this matter.

Giant’s Causeway Visitors Centre (GCVC)
Councillor McIlroy referred to the revenue figures for the GCVC for May 2006 and enquired if the new parking arrangement at the Causeway had produced any large increase in income.

In reply the TDRM stated that the new arrangements would have to be allowed to operate for a time in order to see the comparison.

New Peace and Interreg Programmes
The TDRM stated that correspondence had been received referring to new Peace and Interreg Programmes.  He informed members that a series of public meetings had been arranged by SEUPB whereby individuals and organizations could input into the content of the new programmes.  He referred to the timetable of these events which had been circulated and pointed out that the local meeting was being held at Ballymena Showgrounds on 14th June.

Councillor McAllister left the meeting at this point
The TDRM stated that it was important to have an input in these and urged Councillors to attend if possible.

Appointment of Consultants for Leisure/Visitor Facility
The TDRM stated that the selection process to appoint consultants for the feasibility study for the leisure/visitor facility had been completed on 7th June 2006.  He informed members that following the shortlisting process he would recommend that the highest scoring company, Strategic Leisure be formally appointed to undertake this study.

After discussion, 


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved,
“That ‘Strategic Leisure’ be formally appointed to undertake the feasibility study for a leisure/visitor facility on behalf of Council”


Councillor McAllister returned to the meeting.


Councillor Graham joined the meeting at this point.


Special Olympics Torch Run 19th - 20th June 2006
The TDRM informed members that a brief description of the proposed ceremonies and celebrations were included in his report.  He listed a brief description of the torch run event and format for speakers.
Councillor Newcombe offered congratulations to the officer’s involved in the organization of events and stated that this would be a great occasion in Moyle.
In reply to Councillor Newcombe, the TDRM stated that he had liaised with the PSNI regarding possible crowds on the Quay Road, Ballycastle.  

Councillor McMullan suggested that some sort of transport be sought to help transport the children during the Torch Run.  

After discussion, it was agreed that use of North Antrim Community Transport be considered for the transport of special needs children during the Special Olympics Torch Run and that the rear of Sheskburn be kept free for this purpose.
Councillor McMullan stated that the Spread Group in Glenariff had not received an invitation.  
In reply, the TDRM apologized for missing the group and stated that this would be rectified.
After discussion, it was agreed that Councillors interested in participating in events for the Torch Run would contact the TDRM.


After discussion,



Councillor Harding proposed,



Seconded by Councillor Blaney and resolved,



“That Tourist Development/Recreation Manager’s Report be adopted”.

06/12:06
REPORT FOR ADMINISTRATION AND FINANCE DEPARTMENT
The Report for Administration and Finance Department having been circulated was taken as read.
Voluntary Contributions
The DFA stated that a request for a Voluntary Contribution had been received from the William Keown Group.
After discussion,


Councillor Harding proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,

“That a Voluntary Contribution of £100 would be granted to the William Keown Trust.”

Bushmills Library
The DFA stated that as requested a valuation had been sought for Bushmills Library.  She informed members that the Valuation & Lands Agency indicated that the value for transfer of the premises to the Council at a rent of 5p was assessed at the sum of £90,000.

Councillor McConaghy stated that this had increased greatly in value.  He informed members that the property was for the residents of Bushmills and enquired if there was anyway in which this could be appealed.  
Councillor Newcombe stated that he agreed with Councillor McConaghy and queried as to what it would be used for. 

The Clerk stated that it would be sought as a Tourist Information Centre.

In reply to Councillors McConaghy and Newcombe the Clerk stated that the full market value would now be required regardless of how the building was obtained.

Councillors Blaney, McCambridge and McShane left the meeting at this point.

In reply to Councillor McConaghy, Councillor McMullan stated that he would attempt to approach the Chief Executive of the board to discuss the matter and bring details of this back to Council.
The Clerk stated that although the property had now been valued at £90,000 it was a good location on the main street, Bushmills.

After further discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Newcombe and resolved,

“That Council would do its utmost to acquire the building which had housed the Bushmills Library.”
Councillor Blaney, Harding, McCambridge and McShane returned to the meeting at this point.
Waterford Car Park, Cushendall

The DFA stated that a letter had been received from the Valuation & Lands agency tendering an offer of £120 for a trading concession to sell Hot Food at Waterford Car Park, Cushendall.
After discussion, 


Councillor O Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Newcombe and resolved,

“That the tender offer of £120 for a trading concession to sell hot food at Waterford car park, Cushendall be accepted”

Councillor O Black stated that she had been asked by Mr B Cappa to request a refund of his trading concession as he had been unable to obtain a key in order to trade.
This was agreed.

Notice of Application for Approval – Venue for Civil Marriages
The DFA stated that a notice of Application for Approval for the Causeway Old School House for Civil Marriages had been received.

After discussion, it was agreed that a notice of Application for Approval Venue for Civil Marriages for Vivienne Quinn NEELB – Causeway Old School House would be granted.
The Local Government Companies (Best Value) Order (Northern Ireland) 2006
The DFA stated that a letter had been received from DOE Local Government Division, stating that at present district councils did not have any legal powers to form or participate in companies.  She informed member that following concerns that were raised last year by the Chief Local Government Auditor about Councils’ involvement in companies, it was proposed to bring forward subordinate legislation to enable Councils to form or participate in companies in delivering local government functions.  She stated that a draft copy of the proposed legislation was circulated for discussion.
After discussion, it was agreed that members comments on draft legislation, The Local Government Companies (Best Value) Order (Northern Ireland) 2006 would be forwarded to the DFA by the end of July.
Domestic Rating System in Northern Ireland
The DFA stated that a letter had been received from the Valuation & Lands Agency (VLA) regarding the reform of the domestic rating system in Northern Ireland.  She stated that at the beginning of June 2006, every household would receive a leaflet giving some advance information about the proposed changes.  
She informed members that the VLA were asking all district Councils to provide relevant access to the capital values and valuation lists.

She stated that it had been suggested that Moyle District Council facilitate this by providing access to a computer terminal within the Council offices.
After discussion,


Councillor McMullan proposed,


Seconded by Councillor O Black, and resolved

“That access to the capital values and valuation lists would be provided within the Council offices.”

Audit Report and Accounts 2004/05
The DFA stated that a copy of the Audit of the Financial Year 2004/05 from the Local Government Auditor and the District Fund Summary had been circulated for members information
She informed members that the completed Annual Report and Financial Statements for Year ending 31st March 2005 was also available on request.
Councillors McConaghy and McMullan congratulated the DFA for her hard work.

Moyle District Road Safety Committee
The DFA stated that a letter had been received from the Moyle District Road Safety Committee requesting use of the car park at Sheskburn on 4th July 2006 at 7.30pm to use during their safe driving competition.

After discussion, this was agreed.
After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,

Seconded by Councillor Blaney and resolved,


“That the Finance and Administration Report be adopted.”

06/12:07
WHEN DO COUNCILLORS APOLOGISE
Councillor Newcombe requested that Councillor McAllister apologise to the council following the press highlighting details of his conviction over benefit fraud.  He informed Council that numerous people had contacted him with regards to these comments.  

In reply Councillor McAllister extended his apologies to the Council and community.

06/12:08
TO ASK COUNCIL TO TRY TO LOCATE A BUS SHELTER IN CUSHENDUN VILLAGE
Councillor McKeegan requested that a letter be sent to the National Trust to look for a site for a bus shelter in Cushendun Village.  
In reply, the TSM stated that the Council could request that Road Service and the PSNI be asked to locate a site for the bus shelter.
After discussion, it was agreed that a meeting would be held with the PSNI and Roads Service to discuss a possible site to locate a bus shelter in Cushendun village and that the National Trust would then be updated with the outcome.
06/12:09
WRITE TO THE MINISTER REGARDING THE RESTRICTION OF USE OF ALZHEIMER’S DRUGS
Councillor Harding requested that a letter to be sent to the Minister expressing the Council’s views with regards to the restriction of use of Alzheimer’s Drugs.
After discussion, 

Councillor Harding proposed


Seconded by Councillor O Black and resolved,

“That a letter would be sent to the Minister responsible for Health matters to state Council’s opposition to the restriction of the use of Alzheimer’s drugs.”
06/12:10
REFERENCE TO 100TH BIRTHDAY
Councillor McConaghy wished to express his thanks to the Clerk and his PA for their help in arranging for Mrs Kane of Court Care Nursing Home in Ballymoney to receive a telegram from the Queen to mark her 100th birthday.
He requested that a letter should be sent to Mrs Kane from Council congratulating her on reaching such a milestone.
Councillor Hartin and McAllister wished to be associated with these comments.

After discussion, it was agreed that a letter of congratulations would be sent to Mrs Kane of Court Care Nursing Home in Ballymoney in recognition of reaching her 100th Birthday.

06/12:11
DISCUSS THE KNIFE CULTURE AND WRITE TO SECRETARY OF STATE RE A CHANGE IN THE LAW
Councillor Harding stated that there had been an increase in knife crimes, and requested that Council write to the Secretary of State in support of stronger laws for perpetrators of knife crime.
After discussion, this was agreed.
06/12:12
NOTICE OF MOTION REGARDING MOYLE COUNCIL HOLDING A CIVIC CEREMONY TO COMMEMORATE THE 90TH ANNIVERSARY OF ROGER CASEMENT ON 3RD AUGUST 2006
After discussion,


Councillor McShane proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McKeegan,

“That the Council hold a series of events to celebrate the life and legacy of Roger Casement, which in future, would incorporate Moyle’s links with Roger Casement into its tourism programme and strategy and that the Council would look into the possibility of having a permanent exhibition at the Ballycastle museum.” 

Councillor Blaney stated that he agreed with these comments but informed members that there had been a committee in existence since the 1950s and pointed out that it would be wrong to hold an event without first consulting them.  
Councillor McCambridge agreed with these comments.  She suggested that Council discuss the matter with the family and the Casement Society before going ahead with a Civic Ceremony. 
Councillor McShane stated that Council would be able to include all groups and parties in the celebration of Casement’s life and suggested that this would be much more inclusive.

Councillor McMullan agreed with these comments and stated that the Committee could be consulted in the matter.  He suggested that a cross section committee could be set up.

Councillor McCambridge stated that Council could request to meet with the society and the family in order to initiate discussions on the matter.

After discussion,


Councillor McShane proposed,

Seconded by Councillor McKeegan,


“That a cross party committee be established to discuss possible events.”
Councillor McCambridge stated that the family should be contacted first.

Councillor O Black agreed with these comments.

After further discussion,


Councillor Blaney proposed an amendment,

Seconded by Councillor McCambridge,

“That letters be sent to the family and society first before Council proceed with any other plans.”

On a vote being taken on the amendment, Councillors O Black, Blaney, Graham, Harding, Hartin, McAllister, McCambridge, McConaghy, McDonnell and McIlroy voted in favour and Councillors McKeegan, McShane and Newcombe voted against the proposal which was carried.  Councillor McMullan abstained.
06/12:13
COUNCIL INVOLVEMENT IN BBC/FRIENDS GROUP COMMUNITY GARDEN
Councillor McMullan stated that following competition the Friends Group had been chosen by the BBC to participate in the community garden project.  He informed members that the project would be filmed and shown on television. 
Councillor McMullan stated that a small budget had been provided to complete the garden which would include features such as sensory beds and be wheelchair friendly.  He informed members that work was due to commence in a few weeks time and enquired if Council would be in a position to lend some of their workforce and machinery to contribute.  He pointed out that the NIHE had promised some workers for this project.

After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor O Black and resolved,

“That Council support the Friends Group in their Community Garden project as far as possible with providing equipment and workers.” 
In reply to the TSM, Councillor McMullan stated that he would provide further details of dates and equipment/workers required.

06/12:14
CONFERENCES, COURSES
Coastal Zone Management
After discussion,

Councillor McMullan proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McShane and resolved,

“That Councillor Newcombe would be nominated to attend the Coastal Zone Management tour in place of Councillor McMullan.”
06/12:15
NOTICES OF APPLICATIONS UNDER THE LICENSING (NI) ORDER 1996 AND BETTING, GAMING, LOTTERIES AND AMUSEMENTS (NI) ORDER 1985
The Clerk stated that applications had been received under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 for the following:

Application for an Occasional License for Cushendun District Development Association for a function to be held on Tuesday 11th July 2006.

Application for an Occasional License for Ballinlea LOL 1511 for functions to be held on 7th, 8th, 10th, 14th, 15th and 17th July 2006.

Application for a Guest House Liquor License for James Brown, 42 Quay Road, Ballycastle.

Application for an Occasional License for Parochial Hall, Cushendall Road, Ballycastle for a function organized by Marie Curie, Cancer Care Ballycastle Support Group.
Application for transfer of a Bookmaking Office License for Toals Bookmakers, 1 Bridge Street, Cushendall.
There were no objections to the above applications.

06/12:16
SEALING OF DOCUMENTS
There were no documents for signing and sealing.
06/12:17
CORRESPONDENCE

Letter dated 23rd May 2006 from D McSorley, Chief Executive, Omagh District Council regarding PPS14 – Sustainable Development in the Countryside and enquiring if Council would be willing to join Omagh District Council in a legal challenge
After discussion, it was agreed, with reference to the letter from D McSorley, Chief Executive, Omagh District Council regarding PPS14 –  enquiring if Council would be willing to join Omagh District Council in a legal challenge, that Council would wish them well with this but could not offer any financial support as stated in its recent correspondence to Nilga.

Letter dated 24th May 2006 from Carrickfergus Borough Council regarding RPA – Council Officer Involvement

After discussion, it was agreed that Council would not support the letter dated 24th May 2006 from Carrickfergus Borough Council regarding RPA – Council Officer Involvement.
06/12:18
ANY OTHER BUSINESS WHICH MAY OF NECESSITY ARISE
Presentation - Giant’s Causeway Visitor Facilities, Interpretation Concept Development Proposal
Councillor McAllister stated that he had received notification that the presentation would commence at 1:00pm.

Councillor McMullan informed members that due to time constraints the presentation had been brought forward.

The Clerk stated that he had asked the representatives of Land Design Studio to attend earlier than notified as he thought that the AGM would be finished at this stage.

Councillor McMullan welcomed representatives of Land Design Studio and asked them to make their presentation.
Land Design Studio presented their Interpretation Concept Development Proposal for the Giant’s Causeway Visitor’s Centre.
Councillor McMullan thanked representatives from Land Design Studio.

The meeting concluded at 12:55pm

……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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